Memorandum of Understanding
Between
the Vacaville Unified School District
and
the Vacaville Teachers Association

## Additional Modifications for Secondary

The District shall maintain a 50% hybrid for the remainder of the 2020-2021 school year with these modifications (starting May 13, 2021):

- 1.Students may be as close as three feet (or the current CDPH guidelines), facing all the same direction.
- 2. Students may have to sit in a desk/chair that was used in the previous period.
- 3. Unit members shall not be required to clean desks/chairs for student use.
- 4.The maximum number of students in-person for each non-Physical Education teacher is eighteen (18) students per period, unless three feet of space between students cannot be achieved and/or six (6) feet distancing for the teacher cannot be achieved. In that case, the teacher and the principal shall determine the maximum cap for that classroom. For middle school Physical Education teachers, the cap is twenty-two (22) students in-person per period. For high school Physical Education teachers, the cap is twenty-five (25) students in-person per period. For Kimme WRAP, the maximum number of students in-person for each teacher is twelve (12) students per period, unless three feet of space between students cannot be achieved and/or six (6) feet distancing for the teacher cannot be achieved.
- 5. Students may attend school in-person more than twice a week (not on Wednesdays).
- 6. If the number of students in-person in a classroom exceeds a teacher's maximum cap (see #4) in that period, then extra students shall be sent to a learning hub on campus for the period. Extra students shall be determined by the teacher, taking into account students with IEPs, 504s, EL needs and previously assigned days.
- 7. A teacher may choose to keep additional students in class but only if three (3) feet distancing for students and six (6) feet distancing for the teacher can be maintained. Each teacher shall be paid two dollars (\$2) per additional student per day on a timesheet.

8. All previously bargained COVID-19 MOUs not affected by these changes are still in effect.

Chris Hulett

VUSD Assistant Supt. Human Resources

Todd Blanset

VTA President

date